Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

June 29, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 29, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brian Thompson for Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Mr. Dane England and Dr. Alexander Takeuchi were guests for the first part of the meeting.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Mr. Dane England, Follett Bookstore Manager.  Dr. Hansen introduced Mr. Dane England as the Manager of Follett Bookstore and Mr. England stated his desire to work with departments to make sure students have what they need.  He discussed the new to UNA concept of rental books and answered questions.  He reassured the department chairs that this bookstore would require the department chair’s signature on anything purchased from the bookstore on a departmental account and would not accept assistants or faculty signatures to help in the control of budgets.

2.
Dr. Alexander Takeuchi, Ombudsman.  Dr. Hansen introduced Dr. Alexander Takeuchi as Ombudsman and Dr. Takeuchi explained his role and the main two types of cases that his office usually handles which are student grade disputes and discrimination/harassment issues.  He stated that he wants to make himself available and if there are issues of privacy that needs to be discussed he will find an office outside of his faculty office to discuss those issues.

3.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from June 15 were approved by consensus.
4.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported that most of the following agenda items came from the COAD meeting held on June 14.
5.
Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Geography.  Dr. Strong presented six proposals and made a motion to accept these proposals and the motion was seconded:

-Renumber GE 424 to GE 384 Geographic Information Systems to reflect the junior level of the course and make it consistent with other GIS courses (…end in 84).

-Renumber GE 324 to GE 454 Remote Sensing to reflect the senior level of the course and to pair it with a new graduate course (GE 554).
-Rename GE 402 to Geopolitics to more accurately reflect the nature and content of the course as well as reflect national trends in nomenclature.

-Rename GE 484 to Projects in Geographic Information Science to more accuragely reflect the structure of the course and the topics covered in it as well as reflect national trends in course nomenclature.
-Renumber GE 524 to GE 554 Remote Sensing to pair it with the newly renumbered undergraduate course (GE 454) with which it corresponds.
-Renumber GE 689 to GE 610 Seminar in Geospatial Science to change content from an advanced seminar to an introductory seminar based on program need and the existence of other advanced courses and all prerequisites will be removed.
When these proposals were opened for discussion, Dr. Robertson questioned the titles of GE 402 and GE 484 by asking if his or other departments wanted to develop a course with similar titles would they be allowed to and there was implied consensus that they could.  The motion was unanimously adopted.
6.
Dr. Craig Christy’s Report on Chinese Volunteer Teacher.  Dr. Christy stated that the Chinese Hanban Office has approved our request for a Volunteer Chinese Teacher for our campus.  Ms. Lin Zhang will arrive the first week of August and will teach both introductory Chinese and intermediate Chinese.  Dr. Christy would like the advisors’ help in spreading the word to advisees about the opportunity to take Chinese from a highly trained native speaking external professor.  There were questions regarding whether taking these courses would fulfill the general education requirement for a foreign language and Dr. Hansen said he would sign off on such a substitution request for a graduate of UNA but could not answer if it would apply if a student transferred elsewhere.
7.
Early Scholars.  Dr. Hansen reported on a meeting that took place between Dr. Wilson, Dr. Thornell, Ms. Mauldin and himself regarding early scholars.  He explained the problem of early scholars not taking courses on a space available basis but rather allowing early scholars to register as soon as preregistration is over especially in the summer when courses must pay for themselves.  The department chairs had suggestions for 1) charging the Office of Admissions with proving hard data on how many early scholars UNA actually sees through to graduation and if this is a successful program for UNA; 2) enforcing ACT scores so that only students that have proof they can handle college courses are allowed to attempt them; and 3) questioning if there should be early scholars allowed at all during summer school as their schools are out for the summer.  There was discussion on how much higher UNA’s numbers of early scholars are compared to any other colleges in Alabama.  Dr. Hansen stated there will be work ahead on this topic and he will report on the resolution of this last meeting.
8.
General Education Assessment Workshop.  Dr. Hansen asked if everyone got a notice from Dr. Luna and stated that a draft of this assessment document was revealed to the deans who had suggestions.  There will be a July 15 workshop for completing this document.
9.
Audit of Academic Websites.  Dr. Hansen stated that all deans have until August 15 to certify that every website is accurate.  He asked the department chairs to look at every aspect of  websites associated with their department before the end of the second term and notify him by email that they verify that it is accurate on that date.  If information is not accurate, please update it so that it is accurate.
10.
SACS On-site Visit February 28 – March 1, 2012.  Dr. Hansen asked department chairs to mark off those dates on their calendars and to plan on being on campus those days.  He asked them to keep those dates in mind when making any types of plans, conferences, meetings, etc.
11.
Change of Dates for July Department Chair Meetings to July 14 and July 28.  Dr. Hansen stated that due to his meetings and SOAR sessions the scheduled chair meetings for July have been moved to July 14 and 28.
12.
Other.


-There was confirmation that nine was still the magic number for an undergraduate course to make for the July term.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
